Post SCVAL XC Season Evaluation Meeting
November 26, 2012

Wilcox High School

1. Attendees:
   The following coaches attended the meeting:

   Paul Armstrong-Cupertino    Walt Van Zant-Wilcox          Craig Blockhus-Gunn

   Jake White-Lynbrook         Julie L’Heureux Santa Clara   Danny Moon-Saratoga

   Paul Jones-Palo Alto        Bridget Hall-Milpitas         Dan Oren-Los Altos 

   Gina de Cesare-Fremont      Kenrick Sealy-Homestead       Kirk Flatow-Monta Vista

   Fitzgerald Necon-Fremont    Matt Snee-Los Gatos           missing – Mt View

2. League Meet Team Winners:
   Congratulations to Los Gatos, who won the DAL team championship for the VB, 

   Homestead, who won the DAL VG and FSB championships, Monta Vista, who won the 

   DAL JVG championship, Mt.View, who won El Camino VG championship, Los Altos, 

   who won the El Camino VB and FSB championships, and Palo Alto, who won 

   the El Camino JVG championship.

3. CCS Finals:
 Congratulations to the Homestead, Wilcox, Monta Vista and Milpitas boys, who  

 finished 4th, 7th, 10th, and 11th in division 1, the Los Altos, Lynbrook, 

 Los Gatos, and Mt. View boys, who finished 1st, 5th, 6th, and 8th in division 

 2, the Saratoga boys, who finished 4th in division 3, the  Homestead, Palo

 Alto, Monta Vista, Gunn,  Fremont and Santa Clara girls, who finished 2nd, 3rd,

 6th, 7th, 9th, and 14th in division 1, the  Mt. View, Los Altos,  Lynbrook, Los

 Gatos girls, who finished 2nd, 3rd, 7th, and 10th in division 2, and the 

 Saratoga girls, who finished 6th in division 3. 9 of our 14 boys teams and 11

 of our 14 girls teams qualified for the CCS meet.  

 Congratulations individually to Yohaness Estifanos and Chris Swanson, who

 finished 1st and 8th in the division 1 boys race, Terence Rabuzzi, Justin 

 Robison, Ben Zaeske, and Josh Cohen, who finished 2nd, 6th, 7th, and 9th in

 the division 2 boys race, Steven Sum, who finished 2nd in the division 3 boys

 race, Hannah Allen, Katie Foug, Gillian Meeks, Jacqueline Escalera, Shelby

 Cox, and Jenny Xu. who finished 2nd, 3rd, 5th, 6th, 9th, and 10th in the 

 division 1 girls race, Danielle Katz, Lauren Jacob, Maya Weigel, Melissa Reed. 

 and Shaelyn Silverman, who finished 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 6th, and 10th in the

 division 2 girls race, and Maya Nag, who finished 9th in the division 3 girls

 race. 

 One boys and three girls teams qualified for the State Meet and four boys 

 and four girls qualified as individuals for the State Meet.

4. State Meet:
   The Los Altos boys finished 9th in division 2, the Homestead girls finished 

   20th in division 1, and the Mt. View and Los Altos girls finished 15th and 18th

   in division 2.  There were many good individual performances, including the 

   following –

   Boys                         Girls

   Yohaness Estifanos 15:21   6th-Div 1    Danielle Katz       17:46   3rd-Div 2

   Terence Rabuzzi    15:47  16th-Div 2    Maya Weigel         18:26  17th-Div 2

   Steven Sum         15:57  20th-Div 3    Lauren Jacob        18:31  18th-Div 2

   Josh Cohen         16:14  45th-Div 2    Gillian Meeks       18:56  57th-Div 1

   Alex Carr          16:17  54th-Div 2    Hannah Allen        18:57  62nd-Div 1

   Chris Swanson      16:25 110th-Div 1    Melissa Reed        19:14  54th-Div 2

   Ben Zaeske         16:33  84th-Div 2    Katie Foug          19:30  95th-Div 1

                                           Laura Reynolds      19:54  99th-Div 2 

5. Comments Regarding the League Finals:
   All agreed that everything seemed to go well this year. 

   The directors for our meet next year will be Mountain View and Monta Vista.

   We agreed to ask Mark McConnell to time our league finals again next year and

   we will ask him to time the races to the tenth of a second. 

6. Comments Regarding The CCS Meet:

As usual, the meet was well run. 

7. Comments Regarding the State Meet:
   In general, the coaches were pleased with the directing of this meet.  Paul

   Jones was ecstatic that the coaches were given a free program.

8. Central Park Invitational:
We agreed that this would not be one of our three SCVAL meets next year.
9. Crystal Springs Center Meet:
   We agreed to continue holding this meet and running it in the same manner 

   as we did this year. Milpitas agreed to again direct the race.  

10.Sunnyvale Baylands XC Meet:
   We agreed to continue holding this meet and running it in the same manner as we 

   did this year. Lynbrook, Wilcox, and Saratoga will direct the meet. 

11.Third SCVAL Meet
   We agreed that we would most likely hold our first SCVAL meet at Baylands Park  

   next season.  The coaches were asked to investigate other possibilities and we 

   will make our final decision at our pre-season meeting next year.

12.Dates of Three SCVAL Meets Prior to League Finals For 

  2013:
   Several coaches requested that our first SCVAL meet be held earlier next

   season.  So, we had an extensive discussion regarding this subject with votes

   on each date with the following results – 

   Meet #1 – Will be held during the week of 9/9/13 with a preferred date, if

   available, of Tuesday 9/10/13.  We also agreed that if the meet is held at 

   Baylands that the distance of the varsity races will be 5K.  If the meet is

   held at Crystal Springs, the distance of the varsity races will be 2.95 

   miles.  We will discuss the distances of the other races at our pre-season

   meeting next year.

   Meet #2 – Will be held at Crystal Springs on Tuesday, 9/24/13.

   Meet #3 – Will be held at Baylands on Tuesday, 10/15/13.

13.Races at Our League Finals – A Proposed By-Law Change

   We had an extensive discussion of this subject and agreed by a vote of 11-2 to

   propose the following new race schedule –

   Official Race      Runner Limitation
   Varsity Boys       7

   Varsity Girls      7

   Frosh/soph Boys    10

   JV Girls           10

   Unofficial Races   Runner Limitation   

   Reserves-Boys      Unlimited (all grades may run in this race)

   Reserves-Girls     Unlimited (all grades may run in this race)

14.Other Items
   We briefly discussed good sportsmanship during our pre-league finals meets,

   specifically the conduct of runners who are just running through the races

   because of the league requirement that they compete in these meets.  Sometimes 

   these runners run as a group and unintentionally block runners who are running 

   hard and other times they in effect mock their opponents by making it obvious

   that they are loafing and are far superior to the runners struggling to beat 

   them.

   We discussed whether we should propose to the CCS that the enrollment splits

   for the divisions be changed to be closer to the Southern Section splits.  This 

   would make our teams more competitive at the State Meet.  The proposal was 

   rejected by a vote of 6-3.

